
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

      

Ad ult  Tr ipl e  Crown  
 

7 t h  S eptember  –  1 0 t h  S eptember  

 

The window for applications for Wildcard/Exemptions for Adult Triple 
Crown, taking place in Stroud Bowl, England, has opened on Monday 
May 15th 2023, after the conclusion of the final eligible ranking event 
for ATC, the ITBA Singles Tournament .  

 

Applications will only be accepted if received on or before Monday 
May 22nd 2023, after which point the panel for the ATC Roll-offs will 
be set. 

 

Roll-offs are scheduled to take place on July 5th and July 6th (centres are 
still being finalised).  

 

See Team Ireland Selection & Eligibility document in the Team Ireland 
tab on the ITBA website for full details. 

 
Examples of reasons for which a Wildcard / Exemption can be applied 
for include:  

• An athlete returning from injury and has displayed their quality in tournaments 
/ leagues since their return 

• An athlete who competes in overseas tournaments, which limits their 
participation in domestic tournaments. An athlete would however have to 
show their support by playing in a minimum of three Ranking tournaments 
when / if not competing overseas 

• An athlete living / working overseas, however an athlete would have to display 
their qualities in tournaments / leagues in the area where they currently reside 

• An athlete who joins the Association/Team Ireland for the first time and 
demonstrates that their ability would be beneficial to Team Ireland 

 
Wildcard/Exemption applications must be submitted via email to 
team.ireland@tenpinbowling.ie  
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N a t i o n a l  D e v e l o p m e n t  P r o g r a m m e  ( N D P )  

   B u i l d i n g  t h e  F u t u r e  f o r  B o w l i n g  i n  I r e l a n d  
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